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Interim Vice President

The Office of Academic Affairs has been very active during the summer.  Organization has been the main focus, from Colleges, Deans, Department Chairpersons, student grade appeals, and creating an office filing system for the vice president’s office.  Meetings with the staffs of the Library and Registration and Records.  

The Academic year closed with the Academic Administrator’s Development Seminar on May 19, 2007.  Dr. Alton Thompson’s session was on “West Virginia State University: A Land-Grant Institution,” and Dr. Charles Hancock’s session was on “The University Academic Organization.”

The Opening Fall Semester Faculty Meetings were a success.  The faculty was given more time to participate in general meetings and the committee meetings of the Faculty Senate.  An Open Session with the Interim Vice President was also an informative and rewarding experience for me.

The Academic Affairs Council will meet on Tuesday, September 18, 2007 at 3:00 in A217.  The focus of this meeting will be on interaction with College Offices.

The Academic Leaders will not meet during September. The next meeting will be October 12, 2007 in the Library Conference Room at 2:00 P.M.

The Deans Council meets weekly on Tuesdays at 1:30 P.M.  Programs and issues related to the colleges, departments, and the Office of Academic Affairs are addressed.

The Strategic Plan, Academic College office renovations, and publications are current topics.  Interaction among Registration, Admissions, Deans, and College Offices will be the topic of the September 11th meeting.

Department Brochures are in the process of being published.  Distribution will be from Department and College Offices.

College Offices

Renovation of office space for the College of Arts and Humanities is near completion. A new conference room for the Davis Fine Arts Building is planned.  The offices of the Colleges of Natural Science and Mathematics and Professional Studies are completed.  Plans for the offices of the College of Business Administration and Social Sciences office are being finalized.

Activities of the Interim Vice President for Academic Affairs
Task Groups will start after September 17, 2007.  A debriefing of the registration process will also begin soon.  Task Groups this semester will study the following topics Adjunct Faculty, Summer School, Academic Forms, Graduate Education, Academic Learning Experience, and Academic Learning Centers.  A commission will be established by Academic Affairs to study General Education.  
Replacement of Title III Part B funds lost after the separation of the Community and Technical College was a part of Gov. Manchin’s special session.  The University will receive $725,000. Our Special thanks to President Carter and our University Legislative Affairs Committee for their hard work which led to receiving these funds.

HBGI, Historically Black Graduate Institutions - The U.S. Senate has passed the Reauthorization of the 1965 Higher Education Act. It is hoped that the House of Representatives will approve the reauthorization prior to October 1st.  This act adds WVSU, along with six other HBCUs, to the HBGI program. When it passed we will begin receiving $1,000,000 annually for graduate programs that lead toward the doctorate degree. 

Message from the Office of the Vice President for Academic Affairs is a newly created email to all members of the Academic Affairs family.  It is designed to keep our line of communication at its best.

Request To University Faculty Senate

After reviewing several Faculty Senate documents, I am requesting that the Senate consider a review and updating of all documents (bylaws and committee procedures) to ensure that they reflect the current University academic organizational structure (particularly Deans and Colleges).

